Durrington Town Council
Minutes of the Amenities and Recreation Committee held on 20th of April 2017 
at the Town Council Office.
Attendance – Chairman Cllr John Todd
Cllr Sharon Pick
Cllr Steve Armstrong-Watkins

Cllr Steve Botham

Cllr Shaun Rennie

Clerk Sarah Tucker

1. Recreation Ground –  The committee reviewed all 8 of the tenders submitted for Phase 1 of the Play Park upgrade to take place in 2017.  It chose 3 designs that it thought were dynamic and good value for money.  These would be put forward to full council to consider for awarding the contract at the next meeting on the 25th of April 2017.  There were some minor questions that needed responses from the 3 chosen designs that the clerk would speak to the respective companies about before the meeting.
2. Pavilion – A need was identified for extended weekend cleaning at the Pavilion given its increased use over the week and weekends.  A deep clean is expected to take place during summer.
3. River Park – Work is required to mend a bench in the woods and the fishing platform on the river, removal of branches from the stream in the woods, the replacement of dog bins and removal of barbed wire also from the woods.  The clerk would book the work in for May.
4. Millennium Park – Some pieces of the Trim Trail are damaged and will have some repair work done, one item has been removed.  The committee had previously decided that any major works that would cost the council significantly to replace or repair would not be deemed cost effective due to the uncertainty over the future lease of the land.  Such items would therefore unfortunately be removed.
5. Avon Fields –  There is little to do here and the S106 monies remain in the bank.
6. Allotments – Work has taken place to repair/replace a number of fence posts along the boundary of the Avon Fields allotments following strong winds over the winter.
